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From the President’s Desk

Hello to all my fellow alumni members. As 
you may be aware, Mary Rose DeMarco 
has stepped down as our association’s 

President. The board has appointed me as 
the next President of the association pending 
full member approval at the November 
dinner meeting. The dinner will be at Paolo 
Lombardi’s Ristorante in Wynantskill and 
we will be following recommended Covid 
precautions. 

We are fortunate to have two speakers at the meeting, Valerie 
Falzo, RN and graduate of our school and Peter D. Semenza, 
Vice President, Philanthropy for St. Peter’s Health Partners. Mr. 
Semenza will provide a brief overview of how the foundation is 
able to assist our organization in its mission to remain vibrant 
going forward. I urge you to attend to ask questions and raise 
any concerns. We need to harness all resources at our disposal 
to assure our association is sustainable and available to future 
graduates of Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing. 

2021 has turned out to be a busy year for me personally—not only 
have I stepped up to be the President of our alumni association, 
but I am running for Rensselaer County Family Court! 

I look forward to working with all of you as we grow our alumni 
association.

Anne L. Coonrad, President

Communications
Please help us in keeping our alumni address list as current and 
up to date as possible whenever you have changes to yourself or 
classmates. I also just wanted to remind everyone that the newsletter 
and information concerning the Alumni Association can be found 
on the alumni website at St. Peter’s partners. (www.SPHP.com). A 
brief roadmap directly to our link: once you are on SPHP.com click 
careers, then schools of nursing (left side of page), then Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing, then Alumni Association. This should 
take you directly to our webpage. So, please be cautious during these 
challenging times and feel free to contact us if you have any questions 
pertaining to the Samaritan School of Nursing.

Respectfully submitted, 

Carl M. Cacciotti, Chairperson
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Join us for a great night of dinner, dancing and fun!
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The Nomination Committee seeks to find interested alumni available six 
times a year to help the Alumni Association fulfill its mission. 

WHY ALUMNI INVOLVEMENT IS IMPORTANT –

ALUMNI KNOW SCHOOL CULTURE - No one knows the culture of a school 
better than its students. By teaching a unique set of values and ideals, schools 
instill in their students a life philosophy that is put into action as they become 
alumni and go out into the world. The alumni perspective, formed by the values 
that their alma mater taught them, is key to retaining the strength of a school’s 
culture. As schools inevitably change to continue providing the best education 
possible, alumni voices are invaluable in conversations about the direction in 
which a school is headed. This ensures that a school’s mission is understood, 
sustained, and empowered as it grows.

ALUMNI BUILD SCHOOL REPUTATION - Each alumni reflects the way in which 
a school shapes its students and is a living testament to a school’s mission 
statement.

ALUMNI SUSTAIN SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT- Alumni who are motivated to 
advance their alma mater’s mission provide a strong donor network on which a 
school can rely to continue its development.

ALUMNI PROVIDE OPPORTUNITIES - A school’s alumni base offers a wealth 
of opportunities for its students and fellow alumni. As students graduate and 
pursue their various interests, their experiences provide fellow alumni information 
that can guide their own journeys. Alumni working in various healthcare 
industries can teach about their work and the path they took to get there. By 
connecting with alumni, schools can tap into a vast pool of knowledge to deliver 
to their current students.

 ALUMNI INCREASE A SCHOOL’S NETWORK - By organizing alumni 
associations, publishing alumni communications, and hosting reunion events, 
schools develop a strong network amongst their alumni.

We have thirteen positions on the Alumni Board. Currently, there are three 
vacancies with a potential fourth one. The positions include President, Treasurer 
and Nominating chair.  Please contact Gail Moore if you are interested and/or 
would like to hear more about these positions.  Thank you to all those who are 
currently volunteering and to those who have volunteered in the past. 

Your Alumni Association Needs You!



Bits & Pieces
Miriam Rogowsky 1965 - I have 4 grandchildren, for most 
part retired from nursing, though I keep active in professional 
organizations, social groups and am caregiver for my 
husband.
Barbara R. McHale 1977 - Retired from being Oncology 

Academy of Oncology Nurse Navigators.  Just published 
“A Metasatic Breast Cancer Navigator Tool Kit” a guide for 
navigators, both clinical and non-clinical to utilize to improve 
patient care.
Chelsea Zellar 2017 - Currently I work as a LPN for SPHP 
and will be attending Samaritan SON in the fall of 2019.

Then and Now . . .
Please send us your then and now 
pictures from your time at nursing 

school with information about
what you are up to now!

Condolences to:
Linda Goodspeed Flihan Class 1968 on the loss of her husband,
Joseph Flihan
Eleanor Lowell McGreevy Class 1957 on the loss of her
grand-daughter, Shannon M. Quackenbush
Maureen Mouso Class 1967 on the loss of her husband,
Dr. Marcus L.Shoobe
Anne VonFricken Coonrad Class 1984 on the loss of her father, 
Anthony VonFricken
Patricia Kurywka Class 1966 on the loss of her brother,              
Michael Kurywka
Margaret Garren LaPosta Class 1955 on the loss of her husband,
James E. LaPosta
Kathleen Korniak Class 2010 on the loss of her mother
Debra Crandall Ellett Class 1979 on the loss of her mother,               
Joan E. Crandall
Catherine Goyette Shriver Class 1971 on the loss of her husband, 
Richard Shriver

Condolences to the families of:
Louise Tetrault Kehn Class 1945
Elizabeth Kasparian Class 1951

Abby L. Wright Class 2011

Virginia (Claire) Brownell Crepon Class 1953
Winifred Lillie Cabot Class 1946

From the Director’s Desk
Dear Alumni, 
The cool nighttime temperatures mean 
autumn is in the air and so too the return to 
school. Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing 
welcomed back 140 students including 29 

Graduations in May and August contributed 44 more alumni to 
the ranks.

requiring that nurses earn a bachelor’s degree within 10 years 
of obtaining registered nurse licensure. The focus on getting 
more RNs prepared at the bachelor’s degree level has renewed 

working on a 1+2+1 program with the College. In this model, 
St. Rose nursing students would complete a number of their 
general education and science courses in year 1 of the degree 
plan. In the 2nd and 3rd year, the students spend their time 
attending Samaritan’s nursing program, completing their 
associate degree and taking the NCLEX-RN. In the 4th year, the 

with an option to work part-time as an RN in the St. Peter’s 
Health Partners system. Stay tuned for more news on this 
exciting venture. 
Our Learning Lab receives a great deal of use from the students. 
In addition to regularly scheduled lab time, many students 
come and practice on their own to master skills and build 

old or non-functional with newer state of the art equipment. 

The ergonomically designed rolling carts hold new laptops on 
the top surface. Our next item on the list is a pyxis machine. 

technology needed to safely pass medications. 

and is identifying areas to focus their energies for the coming 
year. 
If you are in the area of the school – stop in! Our door is always 
open and students enjoy meeting alumni. 

Patricia Cannistraci

Belknap, Mosley and Seber Funds
The board would like to thank Korissa Gohlke for serving as 
the chair of the Belknap Scholarship committee. Currently 
we have one application for the Belknap Scholarship. A 
determination of who receives the award will be decided in 
November‘s meeting amongst the members of the committee, 
and will be awarded in December. There is still time to apply 
for the Belknap Scholarship while pursuing your back up 
Baccalaureate or Masters degree. Applications can be found 
on the Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing website. Alumni 
dues must be paid in order to be considered for the scholarship. 
Thank you all for your support of the Alumni Association. 

Martine Grignon, Belknap Chair

The Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing Alumni Association 
Fall Dinner Meeting will be held at Paolo Lombardi’s 

NY on November 12th at 5pm. The guest speaker will be 

Mental Health. The topic of discussion for that evening will be 
“Mental Health Transformation: The NYS Experience”.                  

Chelsea Zellar, Mosley Chair 

The Seber Fund awarded six applicants $125.00 each this year. 
Anyone attending school in a nursing program is eligible to 
apply. Please see our website for more information and the 
application form.

Claudia Graham, Vice President and Seber Chair

Congratulations to:
Tara Burke-Muscatello (Finance). She has recently accepted 
a full-time position at Samaritan Hospital as a Psych Nurse 
Practitioner. Congratulations to you and best wishes in your 
newly accepted position.

Volunteers Needed
The School of Nursing is wondering if any alumni member 

like you to be a patient in our simulation.  Alumni would 
be perfect patients because you understand the importance 
of communication and using the nursing process to develop 
plans.  The volunteer will act out symptoms and the students 
would respond.  Don’t worry we will give you a script.  Please 
consider our request.
If you are interested please contact Gail Moore 518-268-5143.

Front row: Amelia Nabozny ’49 
Standing from left to right: 
Liz Banick (granddaughter), Geraldine Nabozny (daughter in 
law and grad of the class of 1978), Judy Gray (daughter), Carol 
Alnutt (daughter)

Alumni Banquet

The Maureen A. Mouso RN, ’67 and Dr. Marcus L. Shoobe 
Endowed Nursing Scholarship provides an annual $2,000 
award for students pursuing their RN from the Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing.  The selected recipients will 

students who have consistently exhibited academic 
excellence and have need.
 Maureen made the donation in memory of her late husband 
Dr. Marcus Shoobe, an Albany urologist, to honor his love 
of teaching and medicine.

The Maureen A. Mouso RN, ’67
and Dr. Marcus L. Shoobe

 Endowed Nursing Scholarship

Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing received a 
$1,000 scholarship donation in recognition of Baylor 
St. Luke’s Medical Center’s 2019 Betty Trotter Award 
for Excellence recipient, Catherine Cerri Delhuerto, 
RN. Cathy was honored to select her alma mater as 

Hospital School of Nursing graduate, has worked for 
Baylor St. Luke’s as a bedside transplant nurse for 30 
years. She provides direct patient care in the fast-paced 
Heart and Lung Transplant Unit. In nominating Cathy, 
her managers noted her dedication and service to her 
profession.

Alumni Pays it Forward

From the Directors Desk
Dear Alumni, 

our Fall 2021 semester begins as another pandemic chapter unfolds; this 
one is entitled ‘Delta Variant’. It seems almost surreal to run a nursing 
program under such conditions. I can say we are getting better at managing 

learning, students and faculty needs, and safety as we live with the uncertainty of a 
pandemic. 

Students are fully back in clinical (except for pediatrics). In fact, this coming 
December 2021 we will graduate a class of students who have only known and 
experienced nursing education under pandemic conditions!  Just let that sink in for 
a moment, they have only provided care wearing N95s, face shields, gowns. They 
themselves have had to quarantine due to exposures. They have worked through 
dramatic staffing shortages while patients have lined the hallways of the emergency 
department. 

Back in March 2020, the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act, or 
CARES Act was passed by Congress. This bill directed money towards people 
and institutions negatively impacted by the CoVID-19 pandemic. The school has 
benefitted greatly from these funds. Part of the money is directed to support 
continued student learning despite being removed from actual clinical in the hospital. 
We have been able to purchase new simulation mannequins including a birthing 
mother, a child, and two infant mannequins. These have been helpful since pediatrics 
and obstetrics tend to limit student engagement as the virus activity increases. As 
I mentioned above, students have NoT been in pediatrics since March of 2020.  In 
our Andrea Lewis Siek Simulation Education Center, we can now replicate the clinical 
experiences students might otherwise be missing out on. 

ACEN Board of Commissioners granted the school eight years of continuing 
accreditation. That is the most desired results for an accreditation visit. Needless to 
say, we are all excited and proud of these results. 

our May and August graduations were held in person, with limited family attendance. 
In total, the alumni grew by 32 new associate degree graduates in May and 14 LPN 
graduates in August. our NCLEX pass rates remain impressively high.  These are the 
most recent pass rates for each program:

                                    Practical Nurse**                   Registered Nurse
 2020 2019 2020 2019

Samaritan  100% (12/12) 100% (9/9)  100% ( 49/49)* 100% (52/52)

NYS Average 71.27% 80.59% 80.91% 72.91%

National Average 79.50% 86.26% 82.15% 72.23%
*data from 01/01/2021-06/30/2021    **No 2021 data as yet 

We are extremely excited that the LPN and Nursing 2 Flu Buggy will be back in 
action this fall. It is wonderful to see the students so visible throughout the hospital 
and on the St. Mary’s Campus. The Student government Association will be 
selling active wear again and getting involved in community focused events as the 
pandemic allows.  

Hope all of you are well. Stay pandemic safe!

Patricia Cannistraci, Dean
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Dean’s Desk
Dear Alumni, 

The Accreditation Commission for Education in Nursing (ACEN) has updated 
the standards used by schools to drive our systematic plan of evaluation. The 
changes are sensible and support the work involved in educating new nurses. 

The previous 6 Standards have been condensed to 5. The Standard: Resources is no 
longer a standalone but dispersed throughout the remaining Standards. The largest 
change is how the schools need to monitor, track, and report the NCLEX pass rates. 
The benchmark has not changed, schools need to be at or above the 80% mark on 
this exam. The faculty will examine the most recent pass rate OR the mean pass rate 
for the three most recent years, and this rate must meet at least one of the following 
based on the total number of test-takers:

•	 80% or greater for all first-time test-takers; or 
•	 80% or greater for all first-time test-takers and repeaters; or 
•	 at or above the national/territorial mean based on the nursing program type.

The scores that have been reported to you up until now, have always been “all first-
time test-takers” and only those individuals. ACEN has incorporated a more innovative 
methodology for reporting. The sweeping change to the NCLEX-RN/PN this April 
has all faculty cautiously optimistic. We have been including “Next-Gen” questions on 
every written exam, so students are working through these complex questions. We are 
optimistic that students will continue to do well. Several students have commented 
that they appreciate the new types of questions as it helps them to truly use clinical 
judgment.

We are delighted to share the addition of a nursing tutor. Barbara Fane worked for 
many years in Nursing Professional Development and more recently as an adjunct for 
the School of Nursing. Barbara is a perfect fit as the tutor. And trust me, there is a line 
outside her door. Barbara can explain any concept or skill in 5 different ways. Students 
are very happy!

In December, 31 graduates earned the status of alumni! Our NCLEX pass rates remain 
impressively high.  New York State and national averages for both programs have 
significantly dropped since COVID. Below are the most recent 1st time new graduate 
pass rates for each program:

The last news I would like to share is that the Nursing School Almanac annually ranks 
nursing programs in the state. I am delighted to share the Samaritan School of Nursing 
LPN program ranks #7 in New York State (Nursing School Almanac) and the RN 
program ranks # 6 (Nursing School Almanac). 

Hope all of you are well. Stay safe!

Patricia Cannistraci, Dean

	

 
 
In December, 31 graduates earned the status of alumni! Our NCLEX pass rates remain impressively high.  
New York State and national averages for both programs have significantly dropped since COVID. Below 
are the most recent 1st time new graduate pass rates for each program: 
  Practical Nurse  Registered Nurse 
  2022  2021  2022  2021 
Samaritan   93.75% 

(15/16) 
87.5 %  
(7/8) 

87.93%  
(51/58) 

95.08% 
(58/61) 

NYS average  71.35%  70.68%  62.53%   63.36% 
National average  79.16%  80.36%  69.45%  64.8% 
 

The last news I would like to share is that the Nursing School Almanac annually ranks nursing programs 
in the state. I am delighted to share the Samaritan School of Nursing LPN program ranks #7 in New York 
State (Nursing School Almanac) and the RN program ranks # 6 (Nursing School Almanac).  

Hope all of you are well. Stay safe! 
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2022 2021 2022 2021

Samaritan 93.75% 
(15/16)

87.5%  
(7/8)

87.93%
(51/58)

95.08% 
(58/61)

NYS average 71.35% 70.68% 62.53% 63.36%

National average 79.16% 80.36% 69.45% 64.8%

Practical Nurse Registered Nurse



Bits and Pieces 
Spring/Summer 2023
JoAnn Rinaldi Horton ’75 writes: Living in TN.  Practicing retirement working 2days/
wk in surgery.  Enjoying time with my grandchildren and looking forward to a 
reunion with my classmates whenever we can.
Colleen Doring D’Amico ’85 writes: My husband and I downsized to a nice  
single floor ranch.  Our twin granddaughters started Kindergarten this fall.
Ashley Wood ’22 writes: My first job at Samaritan Hospital at Burdett Birth 
Center is everything I hoped it would be.  I am so happy.
Debra McCallen Jeffs ’78 writes: I retired from Nursing in December 2022.   
We have two grandchildren and moved to Colorado to be near them. 
Jane Roberts Whitney ’68 writes: Had a wonderful 6 week trip to England, 
Scotland & Ireland in 2022.
Martha Briggs Dean ’82 writes: I retired in December!
Dawn Coulter Scott ’75 writes: Semi retired.  Working on keeping promises to 
myself.
Catherine Farrell Burns ’89 writes: Retired from NYS Department of Health 
after 26 years in February 2021.  Enjoying retirement with husband, children 
and grandchildren.
Nancy Sirigiano Post ’64 writes: I’m retired, married and have 3 grandchildren.  
We enjoy traveling and cruising.
Sherry Decker Fliegel ’86 writes: I am permanently retired from nursing.
Katrina Paley ’07 writes: Graduated from SUNY Empire in 2020 with BSN.
Lou Ann Taft Savoyski ’75 writes: My Husband Bob passed away 6/2022 
from pancreatic cancer.  I continue to work per diem at the Center for Wound 
Healing at Brattleboro Memorial Hospital.
Joy Rosso Aloan ’77 writes: Reside in Georgia.  Still working per diem for 
SPHP Informatics Department.  Retired in June 2022.  Enjoying time with my 
2 granddaughters Katelyn and Allison.
Chelsea Zellar ’17 ’21 writes: Working at Bellevue’s Women Center and  
loving it!
Mary Ellen Varcasio Dziarcak ’76 writes: I am currently retired and enjoying 
every minute of it with family and friends.  
Debra Madsen Saffan ’75 writes: Currently retired.  Attended my fifth  
high school reunion.  
Michele Meehan Peetz ’82 writes: Currently working as the medical care  
provider in the Saratoga County Correctional Facility and loving it.
John Welch ’93 writes: A retirement in the Phillipines in 2023 with LPN native 
is planned with language training and classes.  We will be 74 and 75 years 
young.  For the beaches!  Too Much!!  Sincerely JWelch.
Lillian Rita Hughes Westbrook ’60 writes: Retired 1995 from Marcy  
Psychiatric Center Crane Hill/Pinefield Children and Youth Service.   
18 year breast cancer survivor.
Marjorie Stone Barrow ’69 writes: Retired completely 3 years ago as a nurse 
practitioner. 
Sandra Sawyer Phillips ’76 writes: Happily retired! After 45 years in critical 
care and education.
Shirley Diven ’81 writes: Contemplating retirement?
Helen Thayer Millard ’66 writes: Enjoying visiting children, grandchildren, and 
great grandchildren.  Thankful hurricane Ian spared us.
Cynthia Harrington ’94 writes: Working as RN clinical documentation for  
Eddy Seniorcare.
Jacqueline Boyce Fitzpatrick ’69 writes: Totally retired!  Age 74!  I still think 
about how thankful I am for my education at SHSON.  I am serving on 4 
Boards of Directors here in NH.  Doing lots of community service.
Anne VonFricken Coonrad ’84 writes: I was elected to the position of City of 
Troy Judge for a term of 10 years.  
Mandy VanDerhyden Conroy ’08 writes: Now working as a school nurse and as 
a nursing supervisor at Samaritan. 
Georgene Watson Beaver ‘65 writes: I am retired and enjoying life with my 
family and friends.  I had bilateral total knee replacements the end of October 
and am doing very well.  
Sandra Meehan Farnam ’74 writes: Enjoying retirement, friends, family & 
traveling.  
Diana Bayer Mertrude ’75 writes: I have retired from University of California 
Medical Ctr., but do work per diem in the burn unit and a medical ICU 1-2 days 
per week. Understaffed and forever busy.
Katherine Herzog Rubin ’78 writes: Retired fully from nursing in 2017 due to a 
medical disability.
Susan Byer Oster ’77 writes: Retired 11/1/2021.
Bertha Johnson Higgins ’96 writes: I am permanently retired from Nursing.
Geraldine Jones Nabozny ’78 writes: Retired NP. Working as RN in the  
fireman’s home, Hudson, NY. 
Theresa Kulzer Potter ’75 writes: Celebrated daughter Meaghan’s marriage to 
Corey Acker on May 7, 2022.  Still working part time at Capital Dermatology 
in Clifton Park, NY.
Joanne Parchetta ’81 writes: 2nd move now since I became semi-retired from a 
disability.  My daughter moved to Nashville, TN so I followed her (LOL).  She is 
nursing her singer/songwriter dream.  Meanwhile she got an amazing job at a 
high school here as choir director.  Look her up www.musicbyang.com.
Lisa Wagoner Piscitella ’90 writes: About to celebrate my 25th wedding an-
niversary on November 8, 2022.  Our daughter Jenna graduated Magna Cum 
Laude from the College of St. Rose in May 2022 with a dual major of Early 
Childhood Education and Special Education.  I am still working at Albany Med 
- almost 13 years.  
June Stuarts Metzger ’50 writes: I am currently residing at Hawthorne Ridge 
with my 93 year old husband.  I’m able to care for him as he is handicapped, 
with help.  We have 4 children, 2 grandchildren and several great grandchil-
dren.  My last employment was in the health center of Russell Sage College, for 
25 years.

Condolences to:
Lou Ann Taft Savoyski ’75 on the loss of her husband Bob.

Samaritan Hospital School  
of Nursing Alumni Association 
Spring Dinner Meeting
	 When:  	Tuesday, May 9th, 2023

	 Where:   	Paolo Lombardi’s Ristorante,  
		  104 West Sand Lake Road, (Rt 150), 
		  Wynantskill, NY

	 Time:   	5:00 PM

	 Guest Speaker:  	Patti Cannistraci, DNS, RN, CNE

	 Topic:  	“Updates to the Samaritan Hospital 
		  School of Nursing and Changes to  
		  the NCLEX”

	 Program:  	5:00 PM gathering (Cash Bar)

                    		  6:00 PM Dinner

                    		  7:00 PM Aumni/Foundation Meeting

	Dinner Choices:  	Breaded Breast of Chicken Topped  
		  with Sauce and Mozzarella Cheese

		  Tender Veal Simmered in  
		  Marinara Sauce with Red and  
		  Green Bell Peppers

		  Eggplant Layered with Romano and 
		  Mozzarella Cheeses in Marinara Sauce

Dinner Meeting Reservation
Please return reservation with $20.00 (member) or  
$25.00 (non-member) with the fee payable to  
Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing Alumni  
Association, Inc by Thursday, May 4th, 2023.

If you are a student and have an interest in attending,  
there is a fee of $10 per person.

Mail to: 
Claudia Graham, 1 Bridge Rd, Menands, NY 12204

All reservations must be honored.  If a cancellation is  
required, please contact Chelsea Zellar at  
(518) 380-7359.  If anyone has a topic they would like  
to see presented at an Alumni meeting, please contact  
Chelsea Zellar or other Board Member.

Print Name: _________________________ Class:_________

Student’s Name:_ ___________________________________

_____ Chicken     _____ Veal     _____ Eggplant

**We would like payments as soon as possible. Walk-ins  
are not allowed due to COVID restrictions. No more than  
50 people in attendance per restaurant’s request.**
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Seber Fund
Fall 2020
3 awards of $300.00 each given

Spring 2021
6 awards of $225.00 each given

The William F. and Josephine H. Seber 
Scholarship is awarded to:
Any Samaritan graduate who is a member of 
the Alumni, in good standing i.e. has paid yearly 
dues for the current year prior to February 1st of 
said year oR a female student in the Registered 
Nurse program of the Samaritan Hospital School 
of Nursing. Members must be matriculated into a 
nursing program.

Applications must be received by the Seber 
Fund Committee at least one month prior to the 
beginning of the semester.

You must reapply every semester. Lifetime total 
award is $ 2,500.

Applications may be obtained from the 
financial aid officer at the School of Nursing or 
downloaded from the Alumni/school website.

— Claudia Graham, Vice President

Belknap Fund
We encourage all Samaritan Alumni to apply for 
Belknap Scholarship while pursuing their degree. 
It is awarded to graduate students and beyond.  
Application can be found on the Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing website. This is 
annually disbursed in December of each year. 
Annual Alumni dues must be paid by February 
to be considered for the scholarship. You must 
respond by May 2022 to be considered. 

— Martine Grignon, Belknap Chair 

RN Graduation • May 18, 2021

PN Graduation • August 12, 2021

Belknap Scholarship Fund

Scholarship monies are available for Samaritan  Hospital School 
of Nursing graduates that are alumni members in good standing.  
Member must be matriculated in a Master’s or Doctoral program 
in Nursing.  Currently, we have one application for 2023.  If 
you are interested, please visit the SPHP website to schools of 
nursing to Samaritan to Alumni association.  Applications are 
accessed there.  

— Trish Kelly, Belknap Chair 

Seber Scholarship Fund

The William F. and Josephine H. Seber 
Scholarship is awarded to: 

The William F. and Josephine H. Seber Scholarship Fund was 
created in 1973 through funds left to the Samaritan Hospital 
School of Nursing Alumni, Inc. in the last will and testament of 
Sarah Etola Peck.  Miss Peck’s will stated that the Fund is “to 
be used to provide scholarships for the study of nursing.  This 
fund is to be made available, from time to time, at the discretion 
of said Corporation to young women who desire to become 
registered nurses or to registered nurses who desire to do 
graduate study in nursing, but who need financial assistance in 
order to do so.”  However, these funds are also eligible to male 
applicants seeking graduate studies only.

Seber awards will be awarded at the end of the semester to 
ensure compliance with Seber Fund rules. The applicants must 
be in good academic standing and supply proof, such as a 
copy of grades for the semester for which they are applying, 
with their application. Furthermore, registered nurses seeking 
funds for graduate assistance must be in good standing (dues 
paid or waived according to association rules) with the Alumni 
Association Inc. Please see the rules of the Seber Fund attached 
to the application. If you are not compliant with established 
fund rules, you may not be eligible for future awards, or you 
may be required to return funds received. This past spring, one 
scholarship was awarded and five were awarded this past fall. 
The committee will meet again in May. Applications for the Seber 
Fund may be found online via the St. Peter’s Healthcare Partners 
website, under Samaritan Hospital School of Nursing Alumni 
Association Inc.  We encourage anyone eligible to apply.

— Claudia Graham, Vice President

Welch Fund

Do you need financial aid or assistance due to a disability or 
illness?  The Blanche E. Welch fund was established in 1968 to 
assist with these expenses.  Funds are available to any member 
in good standing (dues paying member for 5 years) or lifetime 
member based on review of applications but the committee.  

Additional details and application forms may be found on the 
Alumni web site:   
https://www.sphp.com >careers  >School of Nursing >Samaritan 
Hospital School of Nursing >Alumni Association.  

— Barbara Holmes, Chairperson

Sheldon Fund

Sheldon Fund provides financial assistance based on need to 
graduates in good standing with the Alumni to help those with 
limited resources enjoy a fuller life, particularly when they are 
no longer gainfully employed.  If you are interested in applying, 
applications are available on our website.
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